
 

To: Texas Workers’ Compensation Insurance Carriers 

From: Kara Mace, Deputy Commissioner, Legal Services 

Date: May 18, 2022 

RE: New DWC Form-033, Request to Reduce Income Benefits Due to Contribution 
 
The Texas Department of Insurance, Division of Workers’ Compensation (DWC) has 
adopted a new form: DWC Form-033, Request to Reduce Income Benefits Due to 
Contribution (DWC Form-033), effective immediately. We posted the draft DWC Form-033 
online for a two-week period from April 19 to May 3. 
 
The adoption of this form is necessary to allow insurance carriers a way to reduce the 
amount of income benefits they pay to an injured employee if there was a past work-
related injury to the same body part or parts 
 
Insurance carriers are to use the adopted form on or after June 13, 2022. The form is on 
the TDI website. 
 

http://www.tdi.texas.gov/forms/form20numeric.html

